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( 020 -7121-5485
To:
Delegates attending the Higher Education Conference 2018
December 2017
Dear Delegate,

Higher Education Service Group Conference - Thursday 11 January 2018
Crowne Plaza Chester, Trinity Street, Chester, CH1 2BD
Please find enclosed the documents that you will need for the Higher Education Service Group Conference 2018.
· Agenda and Conference guide

· Service Group Executive Annual Report

· Delegate credentials

· Voting card (delegates and sharer 1s only)

· A lanyard and plastic cover for your credentials

Standing Orders Committee
Please note that the Standing Orders Committee will be meeting from 2.30 pm on 
Wednesday 10 January 2018 in the Malpas Suite at the Crowne Plaza Chester.  The Committee will be there in permanent session for the duration of Conference.  If you wish to raise an issue with the SOC you will have to agree a time slot in advance on the eve of conference and on the morning prior to conference commencing, please contact the SOC Secretary, Simon Dunn s.dunn@unison.co.uk or SOC committee administrator Mandy Roper m.roper@unison.co.uk  to make arrangements. 

Annual Report
The Annual Report is a summary report of work undertaken by the Higher Education Service Group Executive (SGE) and will be formally moved by members of the SGE at Conference. Only those questions received by the appropriate deadline will be accepted. This is to ensure that the SGE can give the issues its full consideration before they respond.

If you wish to raise a question on any aspect of the Annual Report, you must do so by sending your question in writing to this office no later than 5pm, Friday 5 January 2018. At the Conference, the only questions which will be taken from the floor, will be supplementary to those written questions and must be put by delegates who raised the original question. Please note that the opportunity to raise a question on the Annual Report is open to all delegates who are attending conference.
All questions must be sent to: Donna Rowe-Merriman, Senior National Officer, Education and Children’s Services, UNISON, UNISON Centre, 130 Euston Road, London, NW1 2AY. Alternatively, you can e-mail your question to d.rowe-merriman@unison.co.uk.
Emergency Motions
The deadline for emergency motions is 12:00pm on Thursday 4 January 2018. Further emergency motions will only be considered by the Standing Orders Committee if they relate to matters taking place after 4 January. Proposers of emergency motions will have to show:

· The matter could not be raised in debate on the agenda;

· The action called for is not covered by another motion;

· The facts giving rise to the subject matter have occurred since the closing date for the submission of amendments to motions;

· The subject cannot be dealt with through normal channels other than the service group conference;

· The emergency motion should be accompanied by an explanation of the reasons for the item not being submitted in accordance with the normal procedures and deadlines (see UNISON Rules P11).

Emergency Motions should be submitted via UNISON’s Online Conference System (OCS).
Conference Enquiry Desk

The conference enquiry desk will be in the Chester Suite and deals with delegates’ general enquiries.  The desk will be open on Wednesday 10 January from 2pm to 5.30pm and from 8.30am on Thursday until the close of conference.
Card Votes
Branches will be issued with their card voting booket from the card vote collection desk.  The desk will be open from 2pm on Wednesday 10 January and from 8.30am on Thursday until the close of conference.  Branches must collect their card vote booklet as early as possible, ideally before the start of conference.

Guest Speaker

John de Pury, Assistant Director of policy at UUK, will be speaking on the outcomes of a recent project addressing issues of mental health for staff and students in UK Universities.

Fringe Meeting – Mental Health at Work
We will be holding a fringe meeting during the lunchtime break at 12.35 – 1.05pm in the main conference hall (Kings Suite).  The facilitator is Tracey Ayton-Harding, Head of Health and Safety Unit, UNISON.
Caucus meetings
Caucus meetings for Black members and lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender members will take place during the lunch time break. These meetings are open to delegates and visitors who identify with these groups.  Details are included in the timetable. 

Yours faithfully
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Jon Richards

National Secretary

Education and Children’s Services 

